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June 2013 Club Meeting

PLACE: Silliman Community Activity Center
6800 Mowry Avenue, Newark CA 94560
510- 742-4400
DATE: Wednesday, June 24 (Note day and date)
TIME: 6:30 pm
PROGRAM : A fishing trip to Loreto, Mexico

*xxxxx UPCOMING FUTURE EVENT **** Annual Installation Dinner on January 25th 2014

Upcoming Events

Wed. June 19  Fly Tying Night 7:00 PM, Fremont Activity Center, 3375 Country Dr., Fremont
Wed. June 19 Veterans First Fly Fishing - VA Hospital, Livermore, 10:00 AM to 11:30 AM

Thurs. June 20 Veterans First Fly Fishing - VA Hospital, San Jose, 10:30 AM to 11:30 AM

Fri.

June 21  Veterans First Fly Fishing - VA Hospital, Menlo Park, 10:30 AM to 12:00 PM

Wed. June 26 Club Meeting - Silliman Community Activity Center, 6:30 PM

Wed. July 3 Veterans First Fly Fishing - VA Hospital, Livermore, 10:00 AM to 11:30 AM
Wed. July 3 BOARD MEETING 7:00pm Fremont Activity Center, 3375 Country Dr. Fremont

Fri. July 5 Veterans First Fly Fishing - VA Hospital, Menlo Park, 10:30 AM to 12:00 PM
Fri. July 12  Veterans First Fly Fishing - Oakland VA

Sat. July 13 CLUB BREAKFAST: At the Denny’s in Hayward on Whipple - 9:00 AM

Wed. July 17 Veterans First Fly Fishing - VA Hospital, Livermore, 10:00 AM to 11:30 AM
Wed. July 17  Fly Tying Night 7:00 PM, Fremont Activity Center, 3375 Country Dr., Fremont

Thur. July 18 Veterans First Fly Fishing - VA Hospital, San Jose, 10:30 AM to 11:30 AM

Fri.

July 19  Veterans First Fly Fishing - VA Hospital, Menlo Park

Wed. July 24  Club Meeting - Silliman Community Activity Center, 6:30 PM
July 25th to 28th Donner Lake Fishing (Veterans)
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MPFA Web Site http://www.missionpeakflyanglers.org/index.shtml

Opinions expressed in articles appearing in Mainstream are those of the writer / author, and do not
necessarily represent the opinions or view of Mission Peak Fly Angler’s or its official representatives.

Permission is granted for parts of this newsletter to be reproduced. Credit should be given to the authors and

Mission Peak Fly Anglers.

E-mail address list

The club is compiling an e-mail address list for the use of club members. If you want your address included or
wish to have a copy of the list, send an e-mail to Craig Gittings.

Members

Notice

The Newsletter will be coming out on the 15« of each month. Send your articles or information to the

editor by the 12th of each month.
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President’s Message

By the time most of you read this message, summer will be here. The annual fishout to
Manzinita lake will be over and we will be looking forward to our summer vacations and
activities.

We have a number of interesting events planned for the next couple of months. The first
will be our participating in the “Healthy Parks” event on June 22 at Quarry Lakes. We can
use volunteers for our booth and it will be a great way to publicize our club.

We have an interesting speaker for this month’s meeting and | hope all of you can make it.
For July, we have “Red Truck” bringing there rods for the casting night. They want us all
to try them and see how we like them. Of course, they will be more than happy to sell you
one. As usual, we will have pizza afterwards.

In August, we have our annual BBQ and picnic at Cathy’s place which is located on the
grounds of the old “Chateau Liberte” down in the Santa Cruz Mountains. Same location as
last year. We will also have one of our own give a program on his recent trip to Belize at
the regular meeting.

For September, Ron has lined up another great speaker and we are looking again at
starting early (6:00) and instead of pizza, having chicken as the food item. That should be
a fun evening.

Please be aware, that at the September meeting, the by-laws call for a nominating
committee to be appointed to find candidates for next year’s officers. The slate they
develop is presented at the October meeting and elections are in November. We are
always looking for anyone interested in running for “any” of the offices.

| have managed a few fishing outing so far this year. | am finding that the more | fish, the
less | know. My casting is getting better, but | am finding that over the years, | didn’t pay
enough attention to all the other parts of the process. Itis never too late to learn, so to all
you beginners out there don’t get frustrated. Fishing may be easy at times, or it can be
really difficult. | just spent the better part of three days fishing and only caught one fish
(19”) but in doing so, learned what | was doing wrong and how to do it better next time.
Practice, observe, and listen. Then you have apply what you learn.

Dean



Annual Trout Bum Award

Starts Jan 1, 2013
Awarded by MPFA Board of Directors at December board meeting

Requirements:

Candidate must have fished 10 or more waters during the calendar year (no private pay to play waters). Waters may be

tributaries of any river or lakes with the use of a fly only, and report to the club documented with photos during a
regular meeting.

Chairperson: Ken Brunskill

Veterans First Fly Fishing ............ Attention Mission Peak Members Veterans First Fly Fishing

Who would like to join us and be part of helping our veterans through this worthwhile program?

What you might ask is involved? It can be as little as a group of us going out to Livermore and and/or
Menlo Park once a month to teach fly casting and fly tying to our wounded veterans. It could go as far
as accompanying a group of veterans on a fishing trip to be their 'gillie' and personal assistant on that
trip.

| have made the initial contact at Livermore VA Nursing unit and there seems to be an interest, but |
cannot do it alone.

I'd bet we can get funding help from the FFF, NCCFFF, the Elks Lodge, Kiwanis, VFW, and other service
organizations, all we need to do is give a little of our own time to those who have given so much for
us. If interested please contact me, Thanks.

Ken Brunskill
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BUDDING FLY FISHING WRITERS
Here is your chance to gain some experience writing about your fabulous fly fishing trips to places near and far. The '

club newsletter is seriously lacking in members written and photographic accounts of our fishouts. Of course you may
' not think a trip to Putah Creek is worthy of such notoriety, but remember, many members have never been there and
would welcome a description of how your fishout went. And, as for a trip to Alaska or Baja, a story of your adventure '
' would be most appreciated. Send articles to the editor.

NOTE FROM TREASURER, BILL PEAKES — Mission Peak Fly Angler’s patches and pins are available from Bill at '
' a nominal price. New members should have received either a pin or a patch when they joined; if not, call Bill

Peakes. '

E R o Notice E R

Mark vour Calendars

1) The July 24th meeting (Casting and Pizza) will start at 5:00 PM

2) Annual Picnic on August 10th
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President Dean Lewis brought the meetin%to order at 7:00 PM. In attendance besides Dean were; Ed Huff, Bill Peakes, Wayne Culp,
Bruce Butler, Stephen Culp, Ron Smith, and Craig Gittings.

=>2(1 @ABCDAA

1 "%63(#tiRon Smith motioned and Stephen Culp seconded to approve the minutes from the May 5, 2013 meeting. It passed.

CDF{1@ABCDAA
GOO#60 (01 (I$03EBIll Peakes reported that the club’s finances were good.

1) ,K$, LH#A3644EiDean presented the board with an inventory of Malcolm'’s fly-fishing items. Ron motioned that a group headed by
Wayne and Dean was needed to price out the items of Malcolm’s prior to a silent auction at club meetings. Stephen Culp will go thorough
the lists before hand to set aside for the annual banquet. There also will be continuous monthly silent auctions of several items at a time.
Moneys received will be given back to Ernie. Ed Huff seconded and board approved the motion.

MQ),3N-{")0*#EJune 22, the club has paid for a 10’ x 10’ booth for out reach purposes. Ed brought in a finished display (created for our
event a couple of years ago for the Niles event) for this event. Ed, might I add, “Very nicely done indeed”. Set up time is between 8 and
10 AM at Quarry Lakes. Public will be let in from 10 to 3. Volunteers are needed. Dean will send out an email request for volunteers to
man the booth.

AJ()*(O#tiRon indicated that Matt Zawacki would talk about salt-water opportunities out of Loreto, on the Sea of Cortez. August’s
meeting will be a slide show on Belize. In September, Ron has Hogan Brown lined up. Hogan will also be on hand early tying flies.
Anyone with suggestions for Ron, do not hesitate to provide him with input.

56,-t ¥ ((3"%/E Casting night will startat 5 PM. Red Truck Fl Fishingrwill be on hand for club members to try out a selection of their fly
rods. 7 PM is designated as the migration time to the Newark Round Table.

+'#N$63#EGoodwin Lake fishout was brought up. There are spots still available.
-%%6),t" "K%"KO11PELocation and date will be at Cathy Seachrist’s digs again this year. Mark your calendars- August 10.

Q,6Rt. JJ)0(,EBruceidid not make it to the embroidery shop for pricing, as the cruise control on his Harley took precedence. He wasn’t
aware that Harleys required a month in the shop for repairs. He'll report back as the issue appears to be falling the way of he Dodo bird.
Anybody have a cattle prod?

1$)021 ¥ (LR (0B3( L#Ek

Bruce Butler suggested that the screen be more centered for tier’s viewing and asked if the camera could be placed front and center of
the tier at Fly Tying.

While on the topic of Fly Tying, Ed Huff found uni-directional mics and will report back how best to utilize them.

Ron Smith mentioned that while at the NCCFFF Council event at McCumber, Ken Brunskill took over reigns as the Council President.
Ron felt Ken did a good job presiding over the meeting. Stephen Culp also became the Council’s Treasurer. Ron and Wayne bunked with
the Grizzly Peak club president and had a wonderful time. Wayne threw in that their cabin was the envy of the camp. No details were
provided as to why. Ron is wondering why our club is not making higher revenues from the annual dinner and what we need to do to
increase that number under the guise of, “If they can do it, why can’t we?” Board members asked a range of question relevant to Ron'’s
suggestion ranging from a risk issue, a venue, type of dinner and possibly losing everything and going broke as a club Ron’s comment
was more directed towards “Buddy Trips” donated by club members, which in turn are considered pure profit for the club’s treasury
Bill voiced concerns about the club becoming too big to utilize our new annual dinner venue in Castro Valley, Dino’s. Let’s worry about it
when we get to that juncture.

Craig Gittings received an open invite for 3 members to join the Oakland Casting Club sharing a cabin in the June Lake area, July 25-28 at
a cost of $150 a person. A question was raised, “Who are you sleeping with and how loud do they snore?” Yes, the joy of group
sleepovers still resonates for some as a sleepless night. Others might look at this as an opportunity.

Dean Lewis mentioned that he, Don Jowers and Ron Smith attended a play put on by one of Trout in the Classroom classes. They used a
theme of “It is alright to be different” and stared Alevans.. They were helped along by members of the San Francisco Opera. Four other
classes also presented a play. Dean had video on his cell phone.

As the evening was getting long in the tooth, folks clamored for a motion to adjourn at 8:19 PM. Ed Huff and Wayne Culp had returned
from their hiatus in order to extend these meetings. Wayne provided dessert again. Nice touch Wayne.

Craig Gittings, Club Secretary



Conservation News
Just one more by Steve Schramm

| got the official photos earlier this week confirming one more generation of Schramm’s induction into the
brotherhood of the angle. Confirmation consisted of a picture of my youngest brother’s, not quite two year old
daughter Elise, holding a cane pole along with a small panfish with Dad and Grandpa beside her. Though perhaps too
early to tell my hope is that Elise, like three generations before her, will develop a love of fishing, or at the very least
a love of the outdoors and a reverence for summer trips to a cottage on the lake.

The photo also reminded me of fishing with my paternal grandmother when | was a small child, what has now
become, many years ago. It is among my earliest memories of fishing. | may have been 4 or 5 years old when it
started, while my grandmother was probably just turning sixty. This would have been the early 70s when cottages at
the lake in the Midwest were still just that, cottages with basic finishes and furnishings, rather than the well
appointed second homes that are common today. It was also the vestige of a time when division of labor between
the sexes was the norm for men and women of my grandparents’ generation, so it is noteworthy that my
grandmother was an accomplished fisherman in her day. She could wield a fiberglass casting rod outfitted with a
baitcasting reel spooled with stiff Dacron line with the best of them, that is, with accuracy and without backlash.
With her favorite terminal tackle, a black and white weedless Dardevle spoon, she took many walleye, pike and bass
from the waters of Hooker Lake where my grandparents’ cottage sat, and in doing so she often shamed the men’s
catches.

When it was time to take me, “the kid”, fishing she performed no less flawlessly, baiting my cane poles’ hook with a
writhing red wiggler and helping me swing it and bobber out to watch and wait with hope until the sharp tugs
indicated that a bluegill or perch was ready to be hoisted ashore. | recall doing this with glee over and over until my
grandmother would begin to hint that we had enough fish and that it was time to go, at which point | would beg
incessantly, “Just one more Grandma, just one more.” Usually she would indulge me again and again as | would
plead after every fish caught, “Just one more Grandma, just one more” until the pail was full to the brim and we
would set off to clean and cook the fish.

Conservation at that that time consisted of letting the little ones go (even then it was understood that leaving the
next generation unmolested was required for good future fishing), and burying the cleaned fishes heads and guts in
the garden. The bones left from the eaten fried fish were either fed to the neighbor’s cat, or placed into the compost
heap. Letting a “keeper” go was viewed as a sin by my Depression era grandparents as it was seen as a waste of
food. If you were blessed enough to catch a fish that could provide sustenance, then you were obliged to honor it by
killing, cleaning and using every bit of it. My own cognizance of conservation had its foundation in my grandparents
frugality and economy of the resources at hand, though it would not be until my teens when | became a proficient
bass fisherman with gear, with access to a private farm pond loaded with huge largemouth where the owner
required that | release all bass (presumably so that he could catch him them with his fly rod), that | begrudgingly
learned restraint, and ultimately the benefits of catch and release fishing.

Even though my “You have to slay it, if you want to say it” fishing days have passed, along with my grandmother, |
still feel the pangs of my childhood refrain, “Just one more.” While my definition of

(Conservation News continued on page 12)



Fly of the Month

* Hook TMC 2488 or Dai Riki 125, size #16-20
* Thread 8/0 Olive

* Tail Mallard flank dyed olive

* Shuck Zelon or Antron Yarn, olive

* Abdomen Tying Thread

* Thorax Dubbing, olive or gray

* Wing Dark Dun CDC Puffs

In April 2013, George Bouvoin demonstrated tying the CDC Mayfly Emerger Fly.

CDC MayRy Emerger Fly Video



http://youtu.be/MLOhP3IYO0Y
http://youtu.be/MLOhP3IYO0Y

Monthly Programs

Dated Speaker Program Title
June 26th, 2013 | Matt Zawachi A bshing trip to Loreto, Mexico
July 24th, 2013 Casting and Pizza night (Keith Westra of Leland Outbtters)
August 28th Craig Gittings, Phoe Berlize slideshow
Truong and Ron Smith
Sept. 25th Hogan Brown *** To be Announced****
! ! ! ! ! ! June Program

Matt Zawacki lives in San Jose has been a member of Flycasters of San Jose for 15 years,
served on the board of directors and was club president in 2007. Matt went on a 3 day
exploratory trip to Loreto in 2006 and has been going back to Loreto the last week (or two
weeks) of July ever since. Fishabout. Inc. has been organizing trips to Loreto for over 25
years and starting in 2010 Matt resumed trip hosting duties from Atwin King who had been
hosting these trips on behalf of Fishabout for 23 years.

From client to host Matt continues to be a regular to Loreto and wishes to share with the
club how Fishabout organizes this trip but will also be discussing tackle and techniques
used with success in the Sea of Cortez.

by Ron Smith




THE JOHN FUKUMOTO FLY TYING AWARD
The criteria:

. Only current members of Mission Peak Fly Anglers are eligible.

*  The fly must be presented and tied at a monthly fly tying session.

*  Special consideration will be given to original patterns and unique
variations of a standard pattern.

*  The award cannot be won by an individual in consecutive years.

*  Selection of each year’s winner will be made by the current Fly
Tying Chairman and two club members of his choosing.

Outstanding Video
V:!:o Title | Out Since |Borroww
2  Fly Rodcers Guide 1o Carp T 051312 Makarrand vichare
42  MPFAFly Tying with Abelar & Gettings 05/23/12 Makarrand Vichare
110 The Best Knots For Fly Casting Systems vol 2 of 2 052312 Makarrand Vichare
6  Greal American Trout Streams 06/24/12  Jeff Lorelli
58 Successfd Fly Fishing Strategies 10/24/12 Stove Brosamer
19 Rivers of a Lost Coast 11728112  Jeff Lorelll
17 Steel heading Outside the Box & Skagit Casting 02/2713 Pheo Truong
86 Hand Crafling a Graphite Fly Red 0227113 Rich Choy
122 Tying Dry Flies — coverng tails, hackle, wings. bodies 02/27/13  Pheo Truong
128 Tying Bob Quigley’s Signature Flies 02/2713 Rich Choy
3  Skagt Master 0227113 Rich Choy
18 Fly Fishing for Bass 04/2413
21  Anatomy of a Trout Stream 04/12/13
51  Great American Trout Streams 04/24/13
54 Artcuated Stream 04/24113
60 Spey Castng Techniques 04/24/13
62 Lessons with Lefty 04/24/13
71 Trout Tactics for Pan Fish 04/24/13
79 Basc Spey & Two Handed Fly Rod Casting 04/24/13
123  Seasons of the May Fly 04/24/13
126  Intermediate Spey Tying Class 04/24/13
128 Saltwaler Salmon On The Fly 04/24/13
132  Yellowstone Ties 04/24)13
137  Fly Tying with Oscar Feliu 04/24/13

**** Video Library*****

MPFA Maintains a 200+ library for the benebt of its members and we need the help of every member to keep it
available to the entire membership.

We ask that you check out a video (Honor System) and return it within 2-3 months. After the 2nd month, the librarian
will send the borrower an e-mail or note reminding them that there is a video(s) checked out in their name.

After the 3rd month, the librarian and/or the secretary will send a note asking for the video or $40 to cover the purchase

of itOs replacement. Thanks.

Your Video Librarian,
Kris DeCossio
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MISSION PEAK FLY ANGLERS
2013 FISHOUT LIST (Preliminary)

DATE LOCATION TYPE OF FISH FISHMASTER COMMENTS
?

May - June Goodwin lake Trophy Trout Pay fishout — $50 to $100/day
includes fishing and
laccommodations

June — July Santa Cruz Surf Perch Craig Gittings (Check with Craig for best tides

June 15 - 16 Manzanita Lake Trout Mark Kaharick Potluck BBQ

July/Aug IHi Sierra Horse Pack Trout Jeff Lorelli [deas welcomed

Sept 7-8 Clark’s Fork Trout Bill Peaks Campout and Potluck BBQ

Sept Central Sierra Stillwater Trout Ken Brunskill

Scramble

Sept/Oct Feather River Salmon, Steelhead

Sept/Oct Davis Lake Trout Mitch Matsumoto

Sept/Oct ILake Almanor area Trout, Bass Ed Huff

Sept/Oct |Alpine Lake Trout [Dean Lewis

Oct Eastern Sierra — Bridgeport  |Trout Jeff Lorelli Meadowcliff Lodge

INorth 530-495-2255
http://meadowcliff.com/

Oct lJAmerican River Salmon

INov Trinity River Steelhead

Dec

The above fishout calendar is tentative and subject to change. Always contact the fishmaster the week of the fishout to be
notified of changes due to weather and unforeseen circumstances. Also check the newsletter for detailed information on
fishing tackle, flies, directions and accommodations, as recommended by the fishmaster.

Note that only the fishouts shown in BOLD on this calendar are actually confirmed at this time; all others are tentative.

The actual dates of wintertime fishouts are highly dependent upon the weather conditions and will be confirmed by the
fishmaster the week of the fishout.

Your ideas for fishout locations are always welcomed by the club. Phone Jeff Lorelli to volunteer as a fishmaster. The
qualifications for a fishmaster are that you have a place in mind, know how to get there, and would welcome some fishing
companions. That is it, so sign up now.
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(Conservation News continued from page 7)
fishing success no longer requires a body count, | still find myself hoping at the end of the day for “Just one more cast”
or at the end of the run for “Just one more drift” or at the close of the week for “Just one more trip”, and so | am
reminded of the quote by John Buchan that, “The charm of fishing is that it is the pursuit of what is elusive but
attainable, a perpetual series of occasions for hope.”

While | spend fewer days on the water than | used to, | still retain the hope that | find associated with fishing. And it is
with that same hope that | pass along the conservation articles, web links and Action Alerts. There is the excitement,
the anticipation, the hope, that with “just one more” another letter or email will be written and sent. With “just one
more” headline or fishery issue, a chord or awareness will be struck with an individual, and their action will be elicited.
And with that action the future will be bettered for one more generation. | hope that you will agree as | pass on “just
one more”.

<*N)>< <N)>< <*N)>< <N)>< <*N)>< <N)>< <*N)><

This month’s fish angels include Craig Gittings and Randy Wiberg - their letters to the EPA in opposition to Pebble Mine
followed Al Capone’s advice to vote early and vote often. Mr. Capone is also purported to have said that, “You can get
much farther with a kind word and a gun than you can with a kind word.”

Fish angels Jeff Lorelli and Larry Dennis supported CalTrout’s efforts with letters to push for settlement agreements in
the Klamath Basin so that the four Pacific Corps dams that are choking off some of the greatest salmon and steelhead
runs in the State of California can be removed.

| look forward to fishing a free flowing Klamath with you guys.

<N)>< <N)>< <N)>< <N)>< <N)>< <N)>< <N)><

Just one more rate increase...

Need a reason besides fish to conserve water? The East Bay Municipal Utility District customers will be hit with one
of the agency's largest water rate increases in history -- 20 percent in two steps over the next year, the EBMUD board
decided Tuesday (6-11-2013). Read more at the Contra Costa Times link

http://www.contracostatimes.com/contra-costa-times/ci 23438233/ebmud-approves-big-water-rate-
increase.html

Just one more reason not to build the Delta tunnels...
Twin Tunnels won’t quench SoCal’s thirst by Dennis Wyatt Originally Published on June 4, 2013
Now that a $24.54 billion price tag has been attached to the Twin Tunnels the folks behind the plan are touting it as a

way to substantially increase reliable water supplies for Southern California, the Bay Area, and corporate farms. Nice
try. The investment won’t increase reliable water supplies for 25 million Californians. There are two reasons — Mother
Nature and population growth. We are in the middle of a second dry year. The state’s biggest reservoir — the Sierra
snowpack — was only 17 percent of normal as of April 1. In a drought mode, the Twin Tunnels will not mean reliable
water supplies because there will be significantly less water. For the $24.54 billion not only are they not getting a drop
more of water supposedly in a wet year but they aren’t doing anything to make sure they have more water in dry years.
Sure, if a mega-earthquake hits and levels half of the Bay Area the Delta levees may collapse and
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Conservation report cont’d

Los Angeles will have less water for a year or so while the levees are replaced. It is a scenario that can happen
but is far more likely that a water crisis will occur in Los Angeles, the Bay Area and in the mega farms in the
Southern San Joaquin Valley because of drought. Read more at the Turlock Journal http://
www.turlockjournal.com/section/26/article/20382/

Just one more reason to buy Dr. Robert Behnke flowers...

Alvord Cutthroat Trout, Not Extinct After All? By Ken Cole On May 27, 2013

Alvord cutthroat trout were a subspecies of cutthroat trout native to the Alvord Basin of southeast Oregon
that many believe went extinct in their pure form shortly after they were described. At the time they were
discovered in the 1930’s, they were already on their way out due to hybridization with introduced rainbow
trout. In the 1980’s a few slightly hybridized fish were found in Virgin Creek of northern Nevada and they
were subsequently moved to a barren stream in the Jackson Mountains of Nevada so that they could escape
further hybridization but these fish didn’t survive and were never seen again. There are 13 recognized
subspecies of cutthroat trout that evolved in distinct basins of western North America. Some of the
subspecies evolved in large closed basins like the Bonneville Basin that once contained ancient Lake
Bonneville or the Lahontan Basin of Nevada that once contained ancient Lake Lahontan. Both of these were
essentially inland seas where the fish grew large and preyed on other fish species. Others evolved in riverine
environments where they preyed primarily on insects.

After the ice age, many of the large inland seas receded and the cutthroat in these Great Basin sub-basins
were relegated to small streams with harsh environments. Some of these these fish can survive temperatures
that can reach 80 degrees during the day. Read more at The Wildlife News at http://
www.thewildlifenews.com/2013/05/27/alvord-cutthroat-trout/
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Boy Scouts Merit Badge Class
Submitted by Jeff Lorelli

Many club members aren’t aware of the program the club offers to teach Boy Scouts the 10 requirements for the
flyfishing merit badge. This is the 6% year that the club has held the class. This year we had 9 scouts and 3 adults sign
up. The students learn many essential requirements including gear, tactics, reading water, entomology, matching a rod
and reel, and casting (they must roll cast 30’ and overhead cast 40’). They also learn to tie 2 fly patterns. This year,
Gene taught the wooly bugger and thread ant — two easy flies that catch fish. The class would not be possible without
our illustrious club volunteers including Ed Huff, Ken Brunskill, Mitch Matsumoto, Bruce Butler, Wayne Culp, and of
course Gene teaching the tying. The last two years we had the class at the Oakland Casting club ponds and we always
get some good help from them teaching the casting. Also key are the donations we’ve got, including 5 complete TFO 5
wt outfits from the Federation, the Federation fly tying kits, and some key donors such as Sierra Stream and Mountain
who donate their Tie Fast tools, and a discount from Pachella Arms on the hatch matcher guide. All of these donations
allow us to offer this class for a meager $10 material fee, really a bargain. The best complements | got this year were
from the adults on how much they got out of the class, but the biggest reward is seeing the scouts who really get
enthusiastic about flyfishing. This means a lot; after all they are the future of our sport. Come on out next year when
we offer the class, even if it is just to help for a few hours, | am sure you will get almost as much out of teaching as time
spent on the water.

Knots Flytying

SLNRNTEERRRNS

Finel Exam - Match the fiy to the natural
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Digger Creek Report

Here's some photos from Digger Creek. I'm pretty sure everyone had a good time, even Mitch once
he got over his disappointment with "the fish were too easy to catch". Once he circulated through the
lower pond (and | say pond as these were nothing like lakes), the catching became noticeably harder
with all the sore lips. It was as if those big submarines were mocking us as they swam by,
sometimes giving that one shot at a well placed offering. Still everyone caught fish, with many 18-22
inchers and a huge hog that Mitch landed probably 7 Ibs+. Jeremy and | liked the upper ponds; more
room to spread out and many fish 15-19 inches that were more willing and less spooky. Jeremy had
a great time float tubing around the island, landing 6 all between 17-19 inches. For his part, he
learned a) how not to loose your flippers, b) how not to get hung up on your back cast ¢) how not
break off large fish d) how to land large fish €) how to hold large fish for photos (well almost) and f)
how to revive and release large fish unharmed. The best line of the weekend was "you were right
dad" regarding that hard-bodied ant. If only | had my phone recorder on, such a rarity to hear that
uttered from a teenager.... Monday morning was a complete washout and it gave the fish a case of
lockjaw. Plenty of time to ponder the 55 degree steady drizzle in June, during the middle of a
drought... Still we managed to catch a few despite Ma Nature, including Dean who christened his
newly re-finished bamboo rod.

Lincoln, despite the lack of water pressure, all had a good time. Maybe next year | will bring some
Boy Scouts and parents up there to catch their first trophy trout.

Jeff Lorelli

Bruce holding a rainbow Digger Creek brown
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Healthy Parksw

Healthy People

FESTIVAL

Celebrating National Get Outdoors Day

~ N

&/

Saturday, June 22, 2013
Il AM = 3:30 P

Quarry Lakes Regional Recreation Area
2100 Isherwood Way, Fremont

The East Bay Regional Park District is hosting
a FREE event encouraging healthy, active outdoor fun.
Bring the entire family to learn about outdoor recreation

opportunities and enjoy a day in the park.

Includes:
Entertainment
Health and Recreation Organizations
Kids' Zone
Community Programs

Nature Walks
Giveaways

Food Vendors

Information: www.ebparks.org or |-888-327.2757

IN PARTNERSHIPWITH
i . »

EaSt BaYQ ;;ll).L‘l;]\(.!d‘lik(h)‘l] n
Regional Park District -

The club has signed up for a booth.
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Excellent Adventures

www excelleztadventares org

619 W. Pinc S.
i, CA USA 95240

Ph (209) 368-9261

43

Al Smatsky

Fax (209) 368.7435

Jerry tmznolds

Droker Associne

REMBX

I9G4AL Misson Bivg
Fremont, CA 94539

Dwect: (510) 656.7167
Mobide: 510} 4565926
Offce: (510) 7394000
JRey@femarxAccoed com

R R e O T e |

Innovative Gear for Every Angling Need
Orvis San Jose
377 Samtana Row

San Jose, CA 95128
(408) 961.6450
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